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From our President Tim Mondoux  
Thank you for the support in October as we held a very successful Fish Fry at the Camlachie 
Community Centre.  
Last week, the Christmas Dinner at the Dante Club was well attended and enjoyed by our members.  
I would like to thank Refinery Manager Glenn Hayes and Chemical Plant Manager Kimberly Haas for 
attending and sharing some words and masks for all the attendees. The support from Imperial Sarnia 
Site is very much appreciated. 
 
Our committee is busy with an upcoming schedule of events in January and February. 
We have scheduled an event on a very important and timely topic, Fraud Prevention on January 13, 
2022. It will be an online presentation by the Ontario Securities Commission; details on how to 
register and attend are in the newsletter. 
 
The website improvement work is continuing with a January target for switch over. 
 
February will continue the long-standing tradition of the Valentine’s Lunch. This year it will be held on 
February 14 Valentine’s Day, details in the newsletter. 
 
Stay tuned as more events are in the planning stages as we continue this year. 
 
I would like to welcome to our committee, Greg Robbins. We are always open to new members and 
ideas so feel free to contact myself or one of the committee members. Our contact information is 
included in the newsletter. 
 
Tim  
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From the Editor:  

There is a note of thanks from the site thanking 
the annuitants for being part of another 
successful United Way season. Our contributions 
were included in the Imperial donation which 
makes up a very large part of the local United 
Way fund raising effort. Thank you and Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year! 
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Did you know that . . . 
 

We have a wonderfully healthy and active club! 
As of this past planning committee meeting, we have 414 members. 
Kudos to all of our members for helping to make our club healthy. 

And welcome aboard to our new members!! 
 

Upc oming events  
 

 

Valentine ’s Day 

Luncheon  

 

 
February 14, 2022, registration form 

included in this newsletter 
 

 

Sting Game ???  

 

 
We are working on a special Sting game 

promotion early in the new year. 
Information will be sent out as soon as 

details are confirmed 
 

 

Looking for new events 

for a new year  

 

 
Information will be sent out as soon as 

details are confirmed 
 

 

Just for fun, here are a few Christmas riddles…..  
 

Do you know these Christmas carols? 
1. Sir Lancelot with Laryngitis 

2. 288 Yuletide hours 

3. Oh, member of the round table with missing areas 

4. Boulder of the tinkling metal spheres. 
5. We are Kong, Lear and Nat Cole 

6. Obese personification fabricated of compressed mounds of minute crystals 

7. Leave and do an elevated broadcast 
8. Have hitherward the entire assembly of those who are loyal in their belief 

HYAMLC (the first initial of the words in the first line of a Christmas song) 
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Member News & Information 
 

Has Anything Changed? 
Help us to keep our club records up to date. 
Do you have a new address, phone number or e mail address?  
Send the new information to: 

Carol Barnes 

307 Tawny Rd 

Sarnia, ON, N7S 5K1 

Phone: 519 542-6159 

E-mail: md.sleac@gmail.com 

 

Keep us up to date 
When words are hard to say, sometimes a card is the best way to reach out. 
Outreach cards for sympathy and illness can be sent to members or family. 

Please forward this information to Sharon Sharp, 519 383 7578, 
email ssharp1015@gmail.com 

so that cards may be sent in a timely manner. Thank you 
 
 

Web site 
Our web site is running and reliable thanks to Ric Cudmore! On the web site are links to 
photographs, events and other information.  
http://sleacweb.ca 
 
 

 

Future Event Registrations  
Cheques must not be dated any later than the cutoff date for an event. Cheques dated for day of event 
will not be accepted. 
 
 

Transportation and accessibility 
Please note that registrations for our events will include a line that you can fill in if transportation is needed or 
if you can provide a ride to the event. The committee members organizing that event will make an effort to link 
those that need a ride and those who can provide one.  
 
For all of us, please remember to watch out for each other and offer assistance if needed to members with 
restricted mobility preferred accessibility.  

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:md.sleac@gmail.com
tel:(519)%20383-7578
mailto:ssharp1015@gmail.com
http://sleacweb.ca/
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Imperial Annuitants, 

Thank you so much for supporting Imperialõs 2021 

campaign for the United Way of Sarnia-Lambton. 

Together weõve reached 98% of our $418,000 goal.  

 

Imperial continues to be the single largest contributor 

to the local United Way, generating 25% of the overall 

campaign dollars.  

 

Congratulations to Adrian Verwegen and Gerald 

MacAlpine for winning the early bird dra ws for gift 

cards. 

 

Again, thank you for your support.  

Glenn Hayes, Refinery Manager 

Kimberly Haas, Chemicals Manager 
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Fraud Prevention  
Protect Your Money Webinar January 13, 2022 1:30 PM 
 

Protect Your Money covers: 
 
Common types of fraud and warning signs of fraud 
 
Working with your financial representative 
 
Money tips and resources  
 
Presented by Christine Allum of the Ontario Securities Commission.  
Approximately 50-minute program with time for questions. 
 
Link to register of webinar: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3437337650381934091 
Participants will receive a confirmation email with a personal link to the event. 
 
OR 
 
Link to join the event on January 13, 2022 at 1:30pm: https://www.goto.com/webinar/join 
Enter webinar ID: 565-611-115 
Enter your email address 
 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

Answers to the Christmas Carols riddles 
 
1. Silent Night 
2. The 12 Days of Christmas 

3. Oh, Holy Night 
4. Jingle Bell Rock 

5. We Three Kings 

6. Frosty the Snowman 

7. Go Tell it on the Mountain 

8. Oh come all Ye Faithful 
 

Have Yourself A Merry Little Christmas!  

 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 

May your holidays be filled with favourite traditions,  

warm memories, and all the things that mean the most to you! 

 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3437337650381934091
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3437337650381934091
https://www.goto.com/webinar/join
https://www.goto.com/webinar/join
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SLEAC Fish Fry                                                October 21, 2021 
 
 
Event Coordinators Sam Donato, Don Roberts, Ralph Henry, Doug Robinson 
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SLEAC Christmas Dinner                                 December 3, 2021 
 
 
Event Coordinators Sam Donato, Ralph Henry, Don Roberts, Hilda Feimer 

 
50 / 50 to   

St Josephõs Hospice 

Supporti ve Services Programs  

 

Food Donations to the 

Salvation Army  
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SLEAC Valentine’s Day Luncheon 
 

Date:        Monday  February 14, 202 2 

Loca tion: Sarnia Royal Canadian Legion,  

                286 N orth Front Street, Sarnia  

Event coordinators     

     Lynn Hyatt, Sharron Willock , Ron Pask  

Social hour 11:30 to 12:30   Lunch 12:30 to 1:30 
There will be something for everyone! 

Please indicate if you are interested in staying after lunch for a few fun games of Bingo (there will be 
prizes)! 

There will be a prize for best dressed Valentine! 
COVID protocols will be in effect  

Menu: Soup, assortment of sandwiches, fresh cut veggies, an assortment of delicious squares and 
fresh fruit for dessert. Tea, coffee. Cash bar also available 

Member cost $14  Guest cost $30 
Register by February 4, 2022 

We will be limited to 120 guests for this event 

50/50  

Special Olympics  
Food collection  

Ontario Student Nutrition Program  
(Cash donations preferred)  

 

 
Reply by February 4 to:    Lynn Hyatt, 2631 Churchill Line, RR2, Sarnia ON N7T 7H3 
Cheques payable to SLEAC 

 
Vaccination doses are required per Ontario requirements. Please confirm 
that each registered attendee meets these requirements and that you 
can present proof at the event. Direct questions on this can be directed to 
the registration contact for this event 

Check here to confirm 

__________ 

Cheques payable to SLEAC   

 

SLEAC member (name) ________________________________________________ $14 
 
SLEAC member (name) ________________________________________________ $14 
 
SLEAC guest (name) __________________________________________________ $30 
 
SLEAC guest (name) __________________________________________________ $30  

Please let us know if you would like to stay and 
play Bingo following lunch 

Yes   or No   (circle one) 
 
How Many? 

Please let us know if you have any special dietary 
needs (please define) 

 

Photos may be taken during this event. Please let the photographer know if you do not want your 
picture taken 
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Club 

 

2021 – 2022 Committee 

President: Tim Mondoux 519-330-8713 

Vice president: To be filled  

Past president: Larry Western  519-542-9481  

Secretary/Outreach: Sharon Sharp 519-383-7578  

Treasurer: Gary Locke 519-381-9235 

Event Planning and 
communications 

Sam Donato 519-402-2759 

Ralph Henry 519-383-0156 

Doug Robinson 519-869-8818 

Ron Pask 519 331-7285 

Lynn Hyatt 519-337-6867 

Hilda Feimer 519-312-5132 

Sharron Willock 519-542-4952 

Don Roberts 519-869-8287 

Greg Robbins 519-869-6400 

Membership: Carol Barnes 519 542-6159 

Webmaster Ric Cudmore 519-331-1583 

Communications: Jim Snyder 519-330-4195 

Our next planning committee meeting is on March 31, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.  

Our web site is http://sleacweb.ca 

    
 

Larry Western  Tim Mon doux  Sharo n Sharp  Gary Locke  Carol Barnes  

 
    

Sharro n Wi llock  Ralph H enry  Sam Donato  Doug Robi nson Lynn Hyatt  

 

   
 

 
 

Ric Cudmore  Ron  Pask Don Roberts  Jim  Snyder  Hilda F eimer  Greg Robbins  

 


